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Dear Colleagues,

As a member of the Editorial Board, with the second issue of the journal in 2018, and its 7 original articles, 4 case reports, and 1 image 
of interest, we say “Hello” to you. 

In this issue, we have studies concerning sections of emergency medicine, including emergency radiology, intubation technique, isch-
emic stroke, gastroenterology, education methods, and two other studies related to intravenous fluid administration. I express my 
gratitude to the authors who sent their precious manuscript to us. I also would like to specially thank our peer reviewers who spent their 
valuable time in evaluating and contributing to our journal manuscripts.

I want to give some important information to all our authors. Even after excluding studies published in our journal until this issue, we 
still have a several studies pending for publication in our journal spanning a period of three years. When we examine the submitted 
studies in our online submission system, retrospective studies and demographic survey studies are more commonly involved. After 
analyzing this report, as a member of the editorial board, I would like to point out that we have decided that our journal will mostly in-
clude prospective studies. This means that the acceptance rate of retrospective studies and demographic survey studies will be limited. 
Unfortunately, limited space permits us to publish only a small fraction of all the original articles submitted each year. Thus, I apologize 
to all the authors whose manuscripts have been rejected.

Thus, it is sure that submission of manuscripts is a vital support to our journal. We wish to receive your continuing support and contri-
butions.

Sincerely,

On behalf of the Editorial Board
Editor in Chief
Dr. Isa Kilicaslan

Editorial


